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Cherriots Roxanne Beltz is new City of Monmouth council member
The City of Monmouth swore in Roxanne Beltz, the Cherriots Trip Choice coordinator, as its new councilor on March 20. She fills the seat previously held by Tom Steinke, who resigned from the City Council in January because of medical issues. Councilors interviewed nine contenders for the vacant seat.

Beltz said she is looking forward to serving residents of her small town in Polk County, best known as the home of Western Oregon University. “Nobody likes it when you call it Mayberry, but in many ways, it has that feel,” Beltz said. “Residents want to preserve the friendly, small-town ambiance.”

Beltz has lived in Monmouth for about two years. Her home is in the Edwards Addition neighborhood. She lives with her husband, Bruce, a middle school teacher, and her two dogs, Diesel and Juno, a Yorkshire terrier and Yorkshire-Pomeranian mix respectively.

Since moving to Monmouth, she has been active in city government serving on the Arts and Culture Commission. In her new position on the City Council, she will be the city’s liaison on the library board and the traffic safety board. Beltz, who is a 13-year veteran of Cherriots, had a previous career with Chevron Corp. as a graphic designer. 
She said her time at Cherriots has prepared her to serve as a community leader “My experience with the Board of Directors has really helped. I understand a lot about open meeting laws and community outreach,” she said.  

Beltz’s background with the Cherriots Trip Choice program is a good match for her new duties as a Monmouth City Councilor. Trip Choice promotes transportation alternatives, including carpooling, biking, and walking. In a city-sponsored survey, many Monmouth respondents wanted the community to have more bicycle and pedestrian amenities. 

If Beltz has her way, she won’t be leaving the City Council this fall when her term expires. She intends to run for the open seat during the November election. 

